
 
     CITY OF WASHINGTON, ILLINOIS 
      City Council Agenda Communication 
 

 
Meeting Date:  December 4, 2023 
 
Prepared By: Dennis Carr, P.E. – City Engineer 
 
Agenda Item:  Grant/North Safe Routes to Schools Engineering Agreement Amendment 
 
Explanation:  Terra was selected to perform the Phase 1 and 2 engineering for the Grant/North Safe 
Routes to Schools project. Due to the uncertainty of which side of the roadway the path was going to 
go on, land acquisition preparation services were not included in the original contract. Now that the 
public outreach portion of the project has been completed, it has been identified that the sidewalk will 
go on the south side of Grant Street. 
 
 This amendment to the original engineering agreement would allow for Terra to assemble plats and 
legal descriptions for the temporary easements and right-of-way takes for Grant and North Street. Staff 
would then look to budget for the actual acquisition costs in 2024. 
 
Fiscal Impact: There are adequate funds in the budget to cover the additional $7,874.00. 
 
Recommendation Summary:  Staff recommends the approval to amend the agreement with Terra to 
increase it by $7,874.00.  
 
Action Requested:   Approval of the Engineering Services Agreement Amendment. 



EXHIBIT A – Scope of Services – Supplement 1 

City of Washington – 2022 Safe Routes to School 
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The City of Washington requires professional Phase I and Phase II engineering services for two grant-

funded projects: 1) A 5-ft wide sidewalk approximately 450-ft long on North Street from N. Main Street to 

just west of West Street in District 52; and 2) Phase I for a 5-ft wide sidewalk approximately 1,700-ft long 

on Grant Street from School Street to Washington Road (IL Rte 8) and Phase II for a 5-ft wide sidewalk 

approximately 850-ft Grant Street from School Street to the east. Grants were obtained through the Safe 

Routes to School (SRTS) program to provide federal funding for the construction portion of this project.  

 

The proposed sidewalk is intended to be designed and constructed along the southeast side of Grant 

Street and along the north side of Main Street.   

 

Engineering services will be performed in accordance with Illinois Department of Transportation (IDOT) 

Bureau of Local Roads and Streets Standards. 

 

To date, the Phase I reports are near completion and are under review by IDOT for final approval. The Phase 

I design identified the need for partial ROW acquisition, permanent easements, and temporary easements. 

The original scope did not include the development of right-of-way documents.  

 

The following scope is included in Supplement 1.  

 

Right-of-Way Documents 

 

Develop plats, legal descriptions, and temporary easement descriptions for the following 

locations. Completed documents will be provided to the City of Washington for their use.  

• Grant Street 

o 2 parcels with partial fee simple acquisition; 10 parcels with permanent 

easements 

o 17 parcels with temporary easements 

• North Street 

o 7 parcels with temporary easements 
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